
May 31, 2024

Dear Members of TXCPA Houston,

As my term as the TXCPA-Houston Chapter president for the 2023-2024 fiscal year comes to a 
close, I wanted to take a moment to express my deepest gratitude for the opportunity to serve in 
this role. It has been an honor and a privilege to lead such a dedicated and passionate group of 
professionals, and I am immensely proud of what we have accomplished together.

When I began my term, I spoke of our shared vision to evolve the Chapter, empower members, 
promote the value and high standards of Houston area CPAs, and build leaders for tomorrow's 
profession. Today, I can confidently say that we have made significant strides towards these 
goals. We recognized the profound impact that the pandemic had on our membership, with 
personal and professional schedules stretched thin and the traditional ways of networking and 
building relationships forever changed. In response, we prioritized building a community of 
diverse members, providing opportunities and resources for connection, supporting members in 
their pursuit of professional and personal success, and considering alternatives to utilize 
resources efficiently and effectively.

None of this would have been possible without the unwavering dedication and hard work of our 
committee members and chairs, the board of directors, the executive committee, and the 
incredible staff at the Chapter. Their commitment and passion for the profession and our local 
chapter have been truly inspiring. Our committees have been instrumental in addressing the 
subjects that impact our profession, and their expertise has been invaluable.

Lastly, I want to thank each and every one of you, our members, for your contributions of time, 
talent, and treasure to our mission. It is your commitment and engagement that make our 
Chapter thrive. I have been inspired by your passion, dedication, and willingness to make a 
difference.

As I pass the torch to the incoming president, I am confident that the TXCPA-Houston Chapter 
will continue to flourish under Katherine Rodriguez’s leadership. I encourage you all to offer your 
support and expertise as we embark on the next chapter of our journey together.

Thank you once again for the opportunity to serve as your president. It has been an incredible 
experience, and I am grateful for the memories and friendships forged along the way. I look 
forward to continuing to be an active member of this remarkable organization and witnessing the 
continued growth and success of the TXCPA-Houston Chapter.

With heartfelt appreciation,

Adam Dimmick, CPA
Outgoing President, TXCPA-Houston Chapter
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